VILLAGE DISTRICT OF EIDELWEISS
Commissioners Meeting
Tuesday July 25, 2023

The Board of Commissioners met at 9:00am on Tuesday July 25, 2023.
In attendance for the public meeting are Commissioner Ralph Lutjen, Commissioner Mark Graffam, Commissioner Mike Smith, Alexis Wagoner-Administrator, Kelly Robitaille-DPW Foreman, Ian Hayes, Jay Buckley, John Cancelarich, John DiFeo, Doug Prescott & Wooda McNiven.
Meeting videotaped by Kasia of Madison TV

At 9:00am Commissioner Ralph Lutjen calls the meeting to order

Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the agenda Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0

Public Meeting
Discussion on meeting minutes
Mark Graffam makes a motion to change the meeting minutes of 7/18/23 and put a period after the word Adelboden and strike out the sentence “going to his property that needs to be put back together.” And add No one should modify a class IV road without written permission from the Board of Commissioners, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Mark Graffam makes a motion to amend all meeting minutes and change the non-public from (a) to (b), Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve all meeting minutes with amendments, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0  
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the Payroll Manifest for $11,321.28, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the Operating Account Manifest for $9,095.86, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0

DPW
Kelly Robitaille requests time off 7/28/2023.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve Kelly’s time off request, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
The Grader is back at the office and the Volvo backhoe is still at Albany service. They were able to find the issue with the Volvo but need to figure out what caused the issue to arise. They don’t have a figure on the cost now. The office will notify the new owner of the status of it. 
The Barden culvert has been replaced with a 24” culvert it was previously an 18” culvert. They had to rent an excavator to get the work done.
Kelly Robitaille met with FEMA and HESM yesterday regarding the storm damage. They toured the District roads, beaches, and culverts. There is still no word yet on the status of the May storm and getting funds from that. 
Kelly Robitaille estimates about $90,000 in damages from the most recent storm. Will be submitting the preliminary estimates with FEMA this afternoon. 
There is a water leak in the DPW garage, the leak is above the District records, and they have gotten wet. The water to the entire building has been shut off for the time being until the leak can be repaired. The records need to be moved before we can get a plumber out to fix the leak.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to contact a plumber to get the leak fixed, Mark Graffam 2nds, Mike Smith makes amendment to contact Wayne Luoma, no 2nd, passes 3-0
Kelly Robitaille mentions they are going to get water for the toilets until the water is back on. Need to activate the Records Retention Committee and have them come up with a plan to get the records moved. 
Doug Prescott states that the Cabana is not ready at this time for the records to be moved there. Mark Graffam suggests renting a storage unit for temporary storage. 
Alexis Wagoner resigns from the Records Retention Committee.
Discussion on the possibility of moving and storing records. Take the funds for storage out of the building and ground line item.
Kelly Robitaille states that Coleman has a box trailer that could fit everything for $300/week or $900/month.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to spend up to $2,000 for 2 months for a mobile storage unit, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on the FEMA after storm recovery seminar on August 8th.
Mike Smith makes a motion to have Kelly Robitaille attend the seminar, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0

Admin 
Discussion on the DRA emergency expenditures application under RSA 32:11. The Commissioners need to have a public hearing to inform the public of what is going on and get the form completed for potentially going over the budget. Only 24 hours’ notice needs to be supplied since it is an emergency meeting.
Mark Graffam states that the Commissioners need to review the figures for the budget, unassigned funds, and storm expenses prior to scheduling the public hearing. 
Discussion on the budgets and how much has been spent on the May storm.
The whole budget is potentially going to be overspent, and normal work is not going to get done this year.
Discussion on time off requests for Jeff DeMartino & Alexis Wagoner
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the time off request for Jeff DeMartino, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve Alexis Wagoner’s time off request, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0 
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to sign the TAN Note authorization for the additional $150,000 TAN, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Mark Graffam makes a motion to sign the request for $16,475.46 from the Equipment Repair CRF, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0

Commissioner Reports
Mark Graffam mentions that he went to the FEMA meeting on Saturday that Mike Brooks presented regarding the damage done to 113. In attendance was Senator Maggie Hassan. Mark Got the business card of her staff who are part of the FEMA program. It has been found that Colby Hill is the source of water that is coming down Grison and Bergdorf. 
Discussion on CMA invoice. Mark Graffam was looking for the cost of the estimates received for Big Loop, Altdorf, and Interlaken. Only received one bill for $4,280.17 which covered from November to December 2022. The bill does not outline the actual work that was performed. The office is going to reach out and get a breakdown of the bill.
Mike Smith makes a motion to have Kelly Robitaille get his water operator license, Ralph Lutjen 2nds for discussion. Kelly Robitaille states that if this is what’s best for the District he has no problem going to get it. Further discussion on why Kelly should have his license and the process of getting it, motion passes 3-0
Discussion on the Volvo backhoe, Mike Smith states thankfully the District got the John Deere Backhoe. If the Volvo had broken down during this past storm it would not have been a good situation. Mike Smith also mentions its good the 7400 truck was fixed prior to the storm as well since it has been used for trucking. 
Mike Smith reads an email from Wooda McNiven regarding Kelly Robitaille and who the email was sent to.
Mike Smith makes a motion to get a 3-year contract in place with Kelly Robitaille for the DPW, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 2-1 Mark Graffam votes against.
Kelly Robitaille discusses the reasons why a 3-year contract would be beneficial to him and the District. The Town of Conway has a 3-year contract, Kelly is looking for job protection.
Ralph Lutjen discusses the major issues there have been with past DPW workers. The District has it so good right now with the DPW department if we were to lose Kelly, we would not be able to find someone like him.
Mike Smith brings up an administrator that was interviewed who had CAD experience. Mike Smith suggests having her come back in and discuss having her do the CAD mapping for the District and help as a back up administrator. Her pay would be billed to the water since it would be updating the water mapping.
Mike Smith makes a motion to reach out to her and set up another conversation to see if she would be interested, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, Ralph Lutjen makes an amendment to put together a job description and how many hours it would entail, Mike Smith 2nds, motion passes with amendment 2-1 Mark Graffam votes against 

Public Appearance
John DiFeo discusses the updated proposed plan for the water line extension from 4 Thusis to 13 Thusis.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to accept the plan, Mike Smith 2nds for discussion, Discussion on the plan and use of contractors, Ian is going to get an estimate from a contractor and compare it to John’s contractors’ price. Discussion on Ian’s email regarding the footage of piping, motion passes 2-1 Mark Graffam votes against.
Mike Smith makes a motion to have Ian Hayes get an estimate for the replacement from Eidelweiss Drive to 4 Thusis, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
John DiFeo questions if the VDOE is responsible for bringing the water line to the end of 4 Thusis property line or only up until where it currently is. The VDOE is only responsible for replacement not any extensions.

Correspondence
Discussion on the culvert emails
Mike Smith makes a motion to contact mitigation and have all correspondence go through the office, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Mark Graffam discusses the FEMA loan that only has a 1% interest rate.

Public Appearance
John Cancelarich discusses the Pond Level Ordinance and it being law. If the ordinance is to be changed it needs to happen at the annual meeting. The Commissioners took an oath to follow the laws. John Cancelarich requests that all the boards be replaced in the dam per the ordinance. 
Kelly Robitaille reads sections 3.6 and 3.7 of the Pond Level Ordinance. Kelly Robitaille got permission from Michael Brooks to pull a board per the emergency action plan. Michael Brooks sent an email regarding the water levels being too high.

Commissioner Reports
Ralph Lutjen discusses the excavator parked on Saint Moritz.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to sign the letter to Jim Lyons regarding the removal of the excavator, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0

Public Comment
Discussion on the SCADA system upgrade

Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to adjourn at 11:04am, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 2-1 Mark Graffam votes against.

Respectfully submitted,
Alexis Wagoner, Administrator.

